AIRPORT PUBLIC ADVISORY COMMITTEE

     







Monday – February 14, 2011
District #1: Gray Smith 

           Nearby Citizens: John Kosnow (absent) 
Environmental:
Kathy Allain 
District #2: Dick Lachance (absent)      FBO’s: John Newcomb 


Commercial Pilot:  Kevin Waters (by phone)

District #3: Jim Kirstead (absent)          Flying Club:  Dale Flint (absent)

Business:  Bill Maddox

Also present: Jeff Northgraves 
MEETING CALLED TO ORDER:  Kathy called the meeting to order.

NO PUBLIC INPUT: 
APPROVE MINUTES from November 8, 2010:  John Newcomb moved approval of the minutes and Bill Maddox seconded the motion.  Minutes approved 5-0.

WINWORD AVIATION LLC (hangar proposal): After review of the proposal and company, the airport manager decided to not request additional information from Winword Aviation.
RFPs:  The RFPs for the Café, Gift Shop, small Counters and Landscaping are out and proposals are due February 25, 2011.  We have had 8 landscaping companies and three individuals interested in the Café area tour the property.
BRUNSWICK NAS:  The new civilian airport (Brunswick Executive Airport (BEA)) will standup on April 1st, when the Navy officially transfers the property.  BEA is hosting an Open House and Tour on March 3, 2011.  The airport manager will be attending and it is open to anyone interested in attending – please let the airport manager know if you plan to attend.
PART 139:  The FAA has formally notified the airport manager that we must change our Part 139 airport Category from Cat III to Cat IV.   This is because our scheduled commercial carrier uses an aircraft that is certified for fewer than 10 passengers.  We are no longer required to be certified under Part 139 and if we are going to maintain our certification, we would need to certify as a Cat IV airport.  Cat IV is designed for airports that service large unscheduled commercial carriers.  These aircraft are currently not permitted to use our airport.  Certifying as a Cat IV would require us to accept these aircraft (that carry 30 or more passengers), to purchase an Index A fire fighting vehicle, to build a facility to house it, to maintain both and to significantly increase the training requirements for responding fire fighters.  
The Airport Manager is recommending we surrender our Certification, rather than increase our infrastructure and costs.  He is asking the APAC to add their recommendation/support.  He intends to request the County Commission to approve the recommendation during their March 8, 2011 meeting.
Kathy Allain moved to recommend to the County Commission that we surrender our Part 139 Certificate.  Bill Maddox seconded the motion and all voted in favor.

APAC NOMINATIONS, TIME TABLE:  The time table for replacing Dick Lachance, John Newcomb and John Kosnow was reviewed.  Since the County Commission is scheduled to appoint the new members during their April 12 meeting, it was recommended to hold our April meeting after theirs’, which would be April 18.  
QUESTIONS AND COMMENTS:  None

SET NEXT MEETING:  The next APAC meeting will be March 14, 2011 at 4:00 PM.  

